
 

 
 

 

 
 

Climate Prediction Center’s Central America Hazards Outlook 
For USAID / FEWS-NET 

September 15 – September 21, 2011 
 

 Persistent heavy rains were observed in the Gulf of Honduras, while little to no rainfall was recorded across the inland of Central America 
during the past week. 

1)  Below-average rainfall during the 
Primera season has continued and 
has sustained the dryness in the dry 
portions of Honduras and Nicaragua. 
The ongoing moisture deficits could 
negatively affect cropping activities 
in the region if the lack of rainfall 
continues. 
 
2)  The reduction in rainfall that was 
observed across the inland of Central 
America during the past three weeks 
has led to developing dryness in 
northern Costa Rica. The 
continuation of poor rains could 
rapidly deplete ground moisture in 

the region. 

3)  Flooding has taken place in many 
local areas of the Petén, Izabal, and 
Santa Rosa departments of Guatemala, 
due to consistent heavy rains during the 
past week. Landslides and infrastructure 
damages were also reported in the 
Huehuetenango and Quiché 
departments. Additional heavy rains 
could worsen the ground conditions in 
the many already-saturated grounds.  
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Heavy rains have persisted in the Gulf of Honduras, while insufficient rainfall was observed in central and southern Central America. 
 
After the development of tropical storm Nate in the Gulf of Mexico, a weather disturbance has brought consistent downpours (> 100mm) in the Gulf 
of Honduras during the past week. The heaviest (> 100mm) rains were observed in southern Belize, southeastern Petén, northeastern Alta 
Verapaz, and much of the Izabal departments of Guatemala. The copious amount of rains has caused rising water levels and triggered inundation in 
local areas of the Petén, Santa Rosa, and Izabal departments, affecting hundreds of people in the region. Landslides and infrastructure damages 
were also reported in the Huehuetenango and Quiché departments of Guatemala during the past week. In contrast, rainfall has been below-average 
across the inland of Central America and the Southern Caribbean during the past three weeks. This has resulted in growing thirty-day rainfall 
deficits only accounting for between 50 and 90 percent of the average in El Salvador, the dry corridor of Honduras, and northern Costa Rica.  
 
During the next week, rainfall forecasts suggest a continuation of heavy (> 50mm) rains in northern Central America, including the Gulf of Honduras, 
the northern, and northern transversal strip regions of Guatemala. This could potentially worsen the flooding conditions in the already-saturated 
grounds of the region. Heavy rains are also expected to return in the Gulf of Fonseca and should help to erode moisture deficits in El Salvador and 
southern Honduras. Further south, the Southern Caribbean coastlines are expected to receive copious (> 150mm) amount of rains over the week. 
 
 
 

 

Seven-Day Rainfall Forecast (mm) 
September 14 – September 21, 2011 

 
Figure 1:  Source NOAA / CPC 


